
FY19 DHS SAPS Annual Meeting Webinar Q & A 

QUESTION ANSWER 

  

Is the IYS recruitment plan 
for our service areas or for 
the IYS universe? 

The IYS recruitment plan for FY19 is for the IYS universe. Service area 

is the geographic area in FY18 you were approved to serve by DHS.  

Your service area may be specific townships, counties, cities or towns.  

Your IYS Universe is all the eligible IYS public schools (schools having 

8th, 10th or 12th grade) within your approved service area. 

 

Does the Botvin’s LifeSkills 
and Too Good for Drugs for 
High School need to have a 
core and booster? 

Too Good For Drugs (9th-12th) is 10 sessions-core only no booster 
sessions and Botvin’s LifeSkills (9th-10th) is also 10 sessions-core only 
no boosters. 

Do meeting minutes from 
Youth Advisory Committee 
for FY18 need to be 
uploaded or is that a new 
requirement for FY19? 

YAC meeting minutes are required for FY18 and FY19 to be uploaded 
into the Hub.  This is not a new requirement for FY19. 

If TGFD is approved for HS, 
is 9th grade considered a 
booster year or core year? 
Should we only be 
implementing TGFD in high 
schools where they've 
already had TGFD in middle 
school? 

Too Good For Drugs (9th-12th) is 10 sessions-core only no booster 

sessions.  It is not required the youth have TGFD in the middle school.  

You can implement it solely in the 9th grade if you choose. The Model 

Program Chart on the Prevention First website outline Model Program 

requirements. 

 

Effective FY2019, 5th Grade 
is NO longer an approved 
grade for YPE 
implementation. Now, we 
have to deliver TGFD for 
6th Grade (CORE) and 7th 
Grade (BOOSTER)... 
Question... who do we 
contact to make changes? 

Please notify DHS and Jo Pauly with CPRD via email of the changes so 

we may update the Hub with the current information.  

 

Is the Model Program 
Curricula training only for 
those who are 
implementing a new 
curricula? 

It is preferable that those who are attending Model program curricula 

are implementing it however, if you are considering a change and 

want training you may attend. Supervisors may also want to attend to 

learn more about the curricula. 

 

MEPV replacing the EDF? Yes, MEPV (Monthly Expenditure Payment Voucher) has replaced 

what was previously referred to as EDF (Expenditure Documentation 

Form) starting in SFY2018. 

 



 

Is there an annual financial 
report and is that 
completed in CSA? Just 
needing to clarify. Is this 
still due by Aug 6, 2018? 

I believe the question is referencing two different forms and due 
dates.   One is the GRRF (Grant Reconciliation Recovery Form) and the 
other is the monthly MEVP.   
 
The June MEVP (Monthly Expenditure Voucher Payment) was due by 
August 6, 2018. This was to be submitted via email to SAPP Program 
Administrator Shantel High. 
 
The Annual Grant Reconciliation Recovery forms are due and to be 
uploaded in the CRV by Aug 15 as long as there is no payback.  If there 
is a payback then forms must be mailed to the attention of Carroll 
Benedict, 222 S College, Springfield, IL 62704. If any questions you 
may contact Carroll at 217/557-6618. 
 
In addition, due to ongoing GATA implementation, there will be a 
SUPR close out report that will need to be submitted. Information 
regarding this form is forthcoming. 


